
Tuesday, October 29, 2024 

Good morning,  

Attached below is the posting for the strike vote. This vote is a necessary step in our process 

to  show this company that we do not agree with the decisions that they are making that    

directly impact our livelihood. This vote is necessary to give our International Union the     

leverage they need in addressing the decisions the corporation has made to cancel the    

commitments made in Belvidere and the Detroit Assembly Complex. If we don't stop them 

now, what other commitments will they walk away from next? They will not stop with just 

these two locations. If we don't vote in favor of the strike here and at every other Local in  

the corporation, then we need to decide what our tipping point will be to stop the losses. If 

5.5 Billion in commitments and thousands of jobs isn't enough, then what is enough to stand 

up and stop  this corporation? The corporation is citing that market conditions are to blame 

for these decisions, it is not market conditions that are controlled  by customer demand that 

created this mess, it is the result of mismanagement by Carlos Tavares.  

 

There are several Locals that have already voted or are currently setting up their own strike 

votes. They are doing this to show their support and solidarity for Belvidere and Detroit        

Assembly Complex. All of the work that has taken place and continues to take place to fight 

for us will be for nothing if we do not approve our own strike vote. I don't believe there will 

be an issue passing this vote in favor of a strike. I want everyone to understand the disap-

pointing statement we make here locally if it doesn't pass. We'd literally be saying that we  

are ok with the commitments not being followed through with for Belvidere and Detroit     

Assembly Complex.  

 

If you have any questions before you vote, please get with me between now and the day of 

the vote. I'll be here during the hours of the vote to answer any questions that you may have.  

 

This vote is for all active and laid off members.  

 

Matt Frantzen 

President UAW Local 1268 

Ph. 815-544-2111 

matthewfrantzen@uaw1268.org 




